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Dear Oregon Legislature, 

 

I am writing to you today in support of Senate Bill 422, which would allow motorcycle 

operators to travel between lanes of traffic under certain conditions. I am an Oregon 

motorcyclist and have been riding for over 25 years. I have supported similar 

legislation in the past, and I was disappointed that former Governor Brown vetoed the 

previous bill. 

 

I believe that this bill is important for the safety of motorcyclists. When motorcyclists 

are forced to stay in one lane, they are more likely to be rear-ended or hit from the 

side. This is because cars and trucks often do not see motorcycles, and they may not 

be able to stop in time to avoid an accident. By allowing motorcyclists to travel 

between lanes, we can help to reduce the risk of these accidents. 

 

I urge you to support Senate Bill 422. This bill is important for the safety and freedom 

of motorcyclists. Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

John Zuberbuehler 

West Linn, OR 


